

## Pearl River School District

135 West Crooked Hill Road Pearl River, New York 10965-2730

www.pearlriver.org

Phone: 845-620-3922 – Fax: 845-620-3927 pochintestam@pearlriver.org

Marco F. Pochintesta, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

April 3, 2020

Dear Pearl River Students and Families,

I hope that this message finds you and your families well. I write to you to introduce our updated educational plan for remote learning. The plan that we created to get us started in remote learning has been revised to better meet the needs of our students through what has become a long-term closing of schools. This plan will go into effect on Monday, April 6th. Please click on the following link to access the plan: <a href="Pearl River Continuous Learning Plan.">Pearl River Continuous Learning Plan.</a>

Please review all of the sections that are appropriate to you. If you have questions please contact your school's principal via email. Like you, all of us are continuing with our learning and doing our best to keep up with a great many changes, while taking care of families, and doing our best to stay healthy. Please know that we recognize that some families and students will be observing religious holidays next Thursday and/or Friday and therefore might not participate in remote learning. According to the Governor's Office, districts must plan for the continuation of education, food distribution, and childcare services, however students and staff are free to observe religious holidays as they normally would.

We all look forward to the time when we are back in our schools again. Until then, please keep up the good work you are doing, be safe, stay connected and engaged with your learning community and remember #PRSDPiratestrong.

Sincerely,

Marco J. Pochentesta